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Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                               
November 1, 2022
     The Nov. 1st meeting of DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander, Ed Wenzel at 6:05pm.  A prayer before the lunch was led by Chaplain Gary Davidson.  Chaplin Davidson made a special meal of chili & muffins with the fixing.  Thanks to Chaplin Davidson for your donation!  
     Opening ceremony – Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting at 6:30pm  with the salute to the Flag.  Opening prayer led by Chaplain Gary Davidson and draping of the POW-MIA chair.  Commander Wenzel led the members with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
    Roll call of Officers - All Officers were present.  18 members present, no new members.
     The Oct. 4th minutes were distributed, a motion from Larry Woodack to approve the minutes, 2nd by Jerry Eaton. Motion carried. 
     Treasurer’s report –Balance in the checkbook $15,869.43, bills against the Chapter; $90.01  for DAV caps, $345.70 to the Adjutant Paul Birschbach for attending the DAV Fall Conference, Service Officer Steve Mielke and Commander Ed Wenzel also attended but the Department DAV paid for their stay.  Motion by Gary Davidson to pay the bills, 2nd by Jim Genz. Motion carried..  
Sickness & Distress – Kurt Gibeaut is going to therapy 2 times a week.  Hope he is on the mend!  Ron Tagliapiatra had surgery.  Our Chapter lost 3 members this past month; Ray Stahman Oct. 13, Jerome Pickart Oct 17, and Jerry LaFleur Oct 23.  May they Rest in Peace.

     Unfinished Business – Plants for Veterans Day Nov. 11 made up by Haentze Floral.  90 plants will be delivered 10:00 am. to the Nursing Homes. Report from the 3 members who attended the DAV Fall Conference.  The Pack Act was explained, will benefit the younger Veteran members.  Al Labelle- Benefits Protection Team leader would like to have all the Veterans Organization to have a meeting with our State Legislators in Madison for our views on Veterans affairs for our State Veterans.  The Department Officers explained the duties of our Chapter Officers.  DAV information can be reached on the website –MyDAV.org.  Many questions that the Chapter has can be answered online. The Chapter members answered the call to help deliver the Veterans Plants to the 10 nursing homes.  12 DAV & 1 Auxiliary member and a few hockey kids helped to give cheer to the Veterans at the Nursing Homes. The 990 e postcard was filed to the State.     
      New Business – A motion to have a potluck dinner at our Dec. 6th meeting.  A sheet was passed around on what each member will bring.  The Auxiliary is also included for the 6:00 pm meal with a social to follow.  The wives and friends are invited.   
      Being no further business, the Commander Wenzel held the moment of silence for our 3 deceased members.  A closing prayer was given by Chaplain, Davidson with the undraped of the POW-MIA chair.  A motion to adjourn by Jerry Eaton, 2nd by Richard Schroeder. Motion carried.  Commander Wenzel held the final salute and meeting adjourned at 7:18pm.  Next meeting is Dec. 6th at 6:00 pm for the Christmas Potluck Party.  
Submitted,  Paul Birschbach, Adj.                                                          Attendance prize winner – Jim Genz
